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July T7tb, 2020

Major Blake L. Benedict
Commander
U.S. Forces Kyogamisaki Communications Site

Request regarding the traffic accident caused by a U.S. Forces related member driving while
under the influence of alcohol

Today, I was informed by the Kinki-Chubu Defense Bureau that on June 13th a U.S. Forces
related member, who is stationed at the U.S. Forces Kyogamisaki Communications Site,
operated a motor vehicle while under the influence of alcohol, resulting in property damage
in Kyotango City.

From the viewpoint of protecting the safety and security of citizens, Kyoto Prefecture has
made repeated requests for the continued prevention of traffic accidents, and for the
promotion of traffic safety among all U.S. Forces members and related personnel. In
addition, the successive commanders of the U.S. Forces, including you, have been reiterating
that they will work to ensure traffic safety at the relevant safety and security liaison
meetings, and at other similar occasions. Nonetheless, a traffic accident due to drunk
driving, which is in a clear violation of laws, has occurred, resulting in much concern among
the local residents, and a damaging of the relationship of trust with the local community.
This is not something that is so simply forgiven, and we strongly protest against such

occurrences.

We request that you clarify the details of this incident in order to prevent cases that
threaten the safety and security of local residents, following such law violations, from
occurring again in the future. Once again, we strongly request that you thoroughly carry out
traffic safety education and enforce strict discipline among all U.S. Forces members and
related personnel stationed at the telecommunications site.

NISHIWAKI Takatoshi
Governor
Kyoto Prefecture



